
 

 

 

 

 

The gift you are receiving is in loving memory of Ann Terese Moyna, the 2020-2021 Iowa 
Court Reporters Association Vice President who passed away from complications of 
ovarian cancer on May 5, 2021, just one month shy of being installed as President-Elect of 
the ICRA Board. 

Ann was a 1988 graduate of the former American Institute of Commerce in Bettendorf, 
Iowa.  She began her court reporting career at 
Westphal Reporting in Dubuque.  In 1992, Ann 
and her husband Steve relocated to Des 
Moines where she took a job at Petersen Court 
Reporters. Ann purchased the business with a 
partner in 2015 and continued her work at that 
firm until the time of her passing. 

Ann had a passion for serving her community 
and was an active member of Saints John and 
Paul Catholic Church in Altoona, serving on the 
Parish Life Committee and in the Faith 
Formation Kitchen.  She was active on the 
Planning and Zoning Board for the City of 
Altoona, was the secretary for Altoona 
Palooza, and was a member of the Lions Club.  
In 2019, Ann was named the Altoona Citizen of 
the Year. 

What Ann enjoyed most in life was spending 
time with family.  She married her best friend, Steve, in 1988, and 
together, they had two children, Connor and Claire.  Ann also enjoyed Sunday dinners; 
traveling, especially to Siesta Key, FL; entertaining; and cul-de-sac parties.   

Ann was a loving and generous woman who touched the lives of everyone she 
encountered.  Her giving nature and enthusiasm for the court reporting profession will 
not be forgotten, and it is with great honor that her family, friends, and colleagues are 
able to continue her legacy by giving in her name. 


